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April Scientific Dinner Meeting 

Wednesday, April 20, 2011 

Location:  Bhan Thai Restaurant  
1324 Peabody Ave. Memphis, TN   

Speaker:  Chris Johnson, Kenetik Technologies 
Presentation:  “Moving on to Greener Pastures? Facing 
the Challenges of ‘Natural’ Preservation” 

6:00 to 6:30 pm - Social Half Hour 
6:30 to 8:00 pm – Dinner 
8:00 pm – Speaker Presentation  

 $45 SCC members / $50 non-members 

RSVP by noon, April 18th to Billy Maness   
(901) 320-2157 or e-mail: billy.maness@merck.com 

 

Inside this Issue… 
Page 2… Map to Bhan Thai Restaurant 
Page 3… Message from the Southeast Chair 
Page 5… Chapter calendar of events 
Page 7…. Free CEP course for SE members 
Page 10… 2011 Sunscreen Symposium 



 

 

Directions to Bhan Thai Restaurant, 1324 Peabody Ave. in Memphis 
(the corner of Peabody and S. Cleveland in mid-town).        
Free parking in the doctor’s parking lot west of Bhan Thai. 
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Message from the Southeast Chair:   
I hope spring is starting to touch the part of the country 
where you live.  It was a long cold winter with many snows; 
the most in one winter in the south that I can remember!   

The March meeting was a great success with 27  
attendees; we're looking for even more attendees in April.   

Our speaker in April will be Chris Johnson of Kinetik  
Technologies.  Chris will present on natural preservation of 
personal care formulas—a very timely topic.  The meeting 
venue will be Bhan Thai, a recently expanded restaurant 
that serves the best Thai food in Memphis.  There is still 
an opening (only one!) for sponsorship of the  
refreshments; please contact me if you are  
interested.  The sponsor will be recognized with a poster at 
the meeting and a thank you from the podium.  We are 
also seeking event sponsors for our Supplier's Social 
Event on May 25th; silver, gold and platinum levels are 
available.  We will be enjoying the "Taste of China" exhibit 
at the Brooks museum and live harp music will be per-
formed…don't miss it!  (additional details on page 6 of the 
newsletter). 

Please also keep in mind that there will be an all-day CEP 
course on “Ingredients for Skin Moisturization and  
Emolliency”offered in Memphis on Sept 22nd.  Vispi Kanga 
will be the instructor and the CEP course is free for  
Southeast Chapter members!  The registration form will 
appear in next month’s newsletter, or if you would like the 
registration form in advance, please contact Billy Maness. 
Don't forget enrollment for the CEP course is limited to the 
first 50 registrants. 

I look forward to seeing you at our scientific dinner meeting 
on April 20th! 

Kevin Fowler 
Southeast Chapter Chair 

 
 

 



 

 

 

 
Presentation for April meeting 

Moving on to Greener Pastures? Facing the Challenges of 
‘Natural’ Preservation 

ABSTRACT: 

Growing concern regarding the fate of our planet has increased our 
collective awareness of how ‘green’ we are. The concept of living 
‘green’ affects our every day choices, from what we drive to where 
we live. Maybe even more so, it affects what we choose to put into 
and onto our bodies. 

Although natural personal care is not a new phenomenon, it has 
realized major sales growth in recent years.  In fact, natural  
personal care has grown at unprecedented rates over the past 5 
years and shows little sign of slowing down. While this movement 
signifies a major shift in our lifestyle, ‘natural’ personal care  
remains a confusing maze of ingredient lists and natural claims 
that too often reflect the emotional rather than rational needs of the 
consumer. 

In his presentation, Chris will briefly review the natural personal 
care trend, offer definitions of ‘natural’ as they relate to cosmetic 
formulations and preservation, and provide preservative  
recommendations that fit this description. 

BIO: 

Chris Johnson began his Personal Care career in 1996 as  
Microbiologist for Brooks Industries/Arch Personal Care Products. 
He entered Technical Marketing in 1998 where he later served as 
Marketing Manager of Europe. In early 2003, Chris joined Croda 
Inc. as Marketing Manager for Hair Care before establishing  
Kinetik Technologies, a distributor of specialty raw materials for 
Natural Personal Care. 
Chris earned his BS in Biology from Rowan University (Glassboro, 
NJ) while simultaneously achieving certification to teach the  
Biological Sciences. 
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SCC Southeast Chapter  
Suppliers’ Social Event Announcement 

 The Southeast Chapter of the SCC proudly announces the 2011 Suppliers’  
Social Night will be an exhibition on China on Wednesday, May 25th at The 
Brooks Museum in Memphis, TN.  The event will consist of a social hour  
followed by dinner, drawing of door prizes and the China exhibit.  The  
Memphis Harp Ensemble will perform live music. 

 Suppliers are invited to help sponsor this event with cash donations and/or 
door prizes.  We have special categories of sponsorship this year: silver ($100), 
gold ($250) and platinum ($500).  These special category sponsors will be listed 
by level on a poster at the event, and recognized from the podium.  If you 
would like to make a monetary contribution, please make checks payable to 
SCC-Southeast Chapter and mail your contribution to: 

  Society of Cosmetic Chemists – Southeast Chapter  
 Attn: Lisa Sloan 
 P.O. 22037 
 Memphis, TN 38122 

 As a supplier of the cosmetic industry, this is a wonderful opportunity for you 
to meet with representatives from product development, purchasing, and  
management divisions from many of the personal care companies in our area.  

 If you have any questions about the event or need additional information, 
please contact Kevin Fowler at 901-320-5131 or Lisa Sloan at 901-320-2784. 

 We look forward to seeing you on May 25th in Memphis! 

 Sincerely, 

 Kevin Fowler  
SCC Southeast Chapter Chair 
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FREE CEP Course for Southeast Chapter Members     

The Southeast Chapter will host a free CEP Course for 
Southeast Chapter members.  The CEP course will be: 
”Ingredients for Skin Moisturization and Emolliency”. 
 
Date:  Thursday, September 22, 2011  
Location:  Hilton Memphis Hotel 
                   939 Ridgelake Blvd. 
                    Memphis, TN  38120 

The course will be limited to the 50 attendees on a first 
come first basis.   

Course fee:  free to Southeast Chapter member 
                      $120 to SCC members from other chapters 
                        
Non-SCC members need to pay $130 which is the price 
of the membership application. 

If you have any questions about the event or need  
additional information, please contact:  
Kevin Fowler at 901-320-5131  



 

 

 

 

 



 

9 

 

SCC Member have you moved?   
Changed jobs?   
Changed your e-mail address? 
The SCC National office would like to know.   

The National office has created a form that is now available on 
the SCC website which allows members to make changes to their 
membership information and then send the form to the National 
office.   

Members can access the change form under the Contacts Tab on 
the SCC website www.scconline.org    
or by typing the following link address into your browser: 

http://69.36.162.213/SCC_Address_Change_Request.htm 

 Please help keep your membership information up-to-date so 
you won’t miss any newsletters, SCC Journals or national news! 



 

 

For Registration Form go to:  
http://www.flscc.org/sunscreensymposium.html 


